
 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 

 

Media Release  

 
6th January 2023 

 
 

RSIPF commend people in Western Province 
 

 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) officers in Western Province commend 
people in Western Province for good behaviour and support shown during the police 
operation throughout the festive season. 
 
RSIPF Provincial Police Commander (PPC) of Western Province, Chief Superintendent 
Mathias Lenialu says, “The recent Police Operation Festive Seasons in Western Province 
that commences on 23 December 2022, will conclude on 6 January 2023.” 
 
He adds: “The break-in and an Assault incident are the two incidences reported as major 
incident during the festive season which suspects are currently remanded in Gizo 
Correctional Centre for further dealings.” 
 
 
PPC Lenialu says that he is pleased with his officers’ commitments and the support 
rendered by community members from Marovo to Shortland islands in Western Province, 
for working together with the police throughout the festive season. 
 
He thank his officers for their dedication to the operation and encourages them to maintain 
high standards of discipline while carrying out their duties. 
 
PPC Lenialu says, “I appreciate good work done by Crime Prevention Committee (CPC) in 
assisting police operation and further appeals to general public in Western Province to 
work together with the police to ensure communities are safe and law and order is 
maintained for the good of all people throughout this year 2023.”  
 
 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 
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For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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